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ASqD Who? What? and What’s it 
gonna cost me? 

 
ASqD is an abbreviation for the 
Associated Square Dancers and 
Trail Dusters is a member of this 
organization. Why should you care 
about ASqD? The bottom line is that 
the Association provides guidance 
and recommendations to the sixteen 
square dance clubs that comprise  
ASqD. In addition, ASqD provides a 
forum for square dance clubs to 
raise questions, introduce new ideas 
and recommendations that many 
clubs may want considered. Trail 
Dusters have an ASqD delegate and 
it’s me, Bill Dickter. I was motivated 
to become the delegate when I 
found out that there were some 
ASqD initiatives and other important 
stuff that we are missing out on.  
 

ASqD holds General meetings on a 
quarterly basis and are open to 
delegates from all ASqD member 
clubs. There are sixteen member 
clubs that comprise ASqD and they 
geographically range from Thousand 
Oaks to Orange County. General 
meetings were held at the 
Hawthorne Memorial Center until 
Covid-19 hit. Meetings are now held 
via Zoom and this makes it easier for 
member clubs to participate.  
 

There are many instances where 
ASqD efforts provide support for the 
Trail Dusters and the other clubs. 
Most notable is ASqD’s taking the 
lead to introduce SSD, Social 
Square Dancing, to member clubs 
and oversee and support its 
implementation. Another example is 
where ASqD has taken responsibility 
for providing insurance for square 
dance clubs. This includes facilities 
and club members too. Recent 
ASqD efforts have identified a new 
insurance company with a lower cost 
plus a terrific insurance broker to 
work with (that would be Paul 
Waters). Notably ASqD warned 
member clubs to stop using raffles to 
raise funds when it found out that 
club raffles are illegal in California. 
Old time Trail Dusters remember our 
weekly 50-50 raffle which we had to 
give up. 
 
At the club level, Trail Dusters is one 
of nine clubs that comprise ASqD’s 
Valley District. Each club has a 
delegate who attends the monthly 
District meetings (and that includes 
me). District meetings provide an 
opportunity to bring clubs together 
and share ideas about how various 
challenges and issues are being 
dealt with. I find these meetings 
bring up stuff that I find useful and 
bring them back to our board to 
consider. In addition, I submit a 
paragraph or two at each meeting 
and inform other delegates as to 
what’s going on with Trail Dusters. I 
also interact with other delegates 
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when they discuss what is 
happening with their clubs. A recent 
topic of conversation that is germane 
to Trail Dusters is what type of class   
or workshop they are considering for 
their newest members who have 
completed the fifteen week course 
learning the SSD calls. This is an 
issue that our board is addressing. 
 
Thanks for reading all this stuff. We’ll 
turn the lights out now. 
 
 
Bill Dickter 
A Square D Delegate 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

November Birthdays 

Steve Rosentsweig 1 

Alex Strouzer 1 

Alan Shotsky 2 

Steve Berman 3 

Rita Karp 6  

Phyllis Saul   6 

Farryl Dickter 22 

Paul Waters 22 

Marilyn Bloom 23 

Jacquelyn Walker              24 

Arlene Zoren 24 

 

November Anniversaries 

 

   Francine & Steve Bordofsky 116 
 
Congratulations to all of you who are 

celebrating a special occasion. 

 

 

 

We are concluding a successful 
membership renewal campaign and 
wish to thank all of you who are 
supporting our club by staying 
members. We particularly want to 
give a big “Thank You” to last June’s 
graduating class, all of whom joined 
us. We also want to thank those of 
you who responded warmly to 
Ilene’s reminder phone calls. 
 
As of October 22, we have received 
dues from 145 of you, and another 5 
checks are “in the mail.” This total of 
151 exceeds the 142 members we 
had at this time last year. 
 
Look in your email for a new roster 
coming soon to all members. 
 
Thank you for your support and 
cooperation. 
 
Ilene and Mark Abramson 
Membership &  
Statistics     

markabe@aol.com 
818-501-3109 
*************************************** 

 

We are thrilled the word was out 
about how much fun our square 
dancing club can be. As I write this, I 
am looking at a new Rail Duster 
class of 27 dancers with a possible 
few more if they can catch up when 
they return. The room is full with a 
minimum of 10 squares and we so 
appreciate all of our Trail Dusters 
who are coming out to help. Please 
bear with us if we need you to sit out 
one time to get a Rail Duster into a 
square. We have assigned mentors 
for some of our Rail Dusters to help 
them get acquainted with more 
people and bring them into more 

squares. Please continue to 
introduce yourselves to our Rail 
Dusters and have patience for some 
of our Trail Dusters who have 
returned after a long absence.  

We have some amazing people 
joining us this year and the more we 
get to know them the more 
impressive they become. Also, 
please try not to leave before 
8:30pm when the Rail Dusters are 
done dancing because it is very 
difficult to find an available couple to 
take your place in the square. 

Our weekly restaurant flyers and 
monthly issues of the Dusty Trails 
are now being sent out to the Class. 
In addition, see pages 13 & 14 for 
the new Rail Duster Roster to help 
you identify our class members and 
welcome them into our club. We will 
start including their short bios in our 
December issue of the newsletter. 

This incredible class of square 
dancers is only possible because so 
many of you, our Trail Dusters, show 
up every week to help them learn to 
dance. Thaaaank You!. 

Caren & Sherwin 

 

 

Jeri Sobel 

 

Class Coordinators 

 

Next Board Meeting 

Novembe 14, 
2023 

 

     7:00 PM    
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Another Fun Filled Night 

There was no shortage of ghosts 
and goblins at our Wednesday night 
Halloween themed Rail Dusters’ 
class. The enthusiasm of Trail 
Dusters was amazing.  

Jill Sanders and Avi Nudell’s 
excellent team brought together a 
beautifully decorated table full of 
unique and delicious homemade 
delectables from ghost lollipops, 
cookies, and of course a selection of 
bountiful breads made by our caller, 
Paul Waters.  

The evening began with a matchless 
rendition of YMCA led by Paul 
Waters and his back-up dancers 
who were Bob Sanders, Jill Sanders, 
Jeri Sobel, Avi Nudell & Paula 
Nudell.   

There were so many participants in 
the evening’s Costume Contest. 
Difficult decisions were made and 
the following rose to the winning 
circle: Earl Matter, the Scariest, 
Farryl Dickter, the Funniest, Caren 
and Sherwin were the Best Duo, 
Fariba and Amos Tabibian, the Most 
Creative, and of course, the Sexiest, 
and Best Bread maker was Paul 
Waters. 

See pictures on pages 7-9. 

Thanks to all who helped make this 
theme night a total and scary 
success. 

 

Your reporter  

Maureen Fried 

 

 

THE 2ND ANNUAL 
TRAIL DUSTERS 
THANKSGIVING 

  
SNACK-A-THON 

 
WEDNESDAY 

            NOVEMBER 15, 2023  

 

              WEAR YOUR FAVORITE    
                   COLLEGE TEAM           
                  SHIRT & COLORS          
                         or just 
            WEAR FALL COLORS 

Yeppers…once again, it’s 
THANKSGIVING and that time of 
year for the annual, UCLA vs. USC 
rivalry. Be absolutely certain to join 
us!  See flier on page 10. 
            
This is your prime time opportunity 
to support and stand together, united 
behind the team of your choice.  
 
We look forward to seeing each and 
every one of you for this fun and 
exciting evening. Remember, 
winning isn’t everything, but it sure is 
nice.  
 
So, do wear your favorite college 
team shirt or just wear fall colors. 

 
 

   
 

Snack Queen Jill 

 

 

 

Snack King Avilicious 

 

 

 

 

 

You won't want to miss our first club 
dance of the season on SUNDAY, 
NOVEMBER 12th, 2:00-4:30 pm at 
Wilkinson Senior Center in 
Northridge!  Unlike most dances, this 
one will be extra special since we 
will not have one, not two, 
but THREE callers--Mike Seastrom, 
our own Paul Waters, and Janienne 
Alexander-- so it should be high 
energy and a real treat!  
 
This dance will be mostly at the SSD 
level, with 2 plus tips, and some 
line dancing. So, anyone who 
graduated is invited to join the fun.  
Of course, like all Trail Duster 
events, there will be yummy holiday 
goodies to binge on. 
 
So, call some friends, make a date, 
and don't be square, just be there IN 
a square. 
 
Then join us for dinner at Sharkey’s 
after the dance to continue the 
camaraderie – see flier page 11. 
 
 
Farryl Dickter 
 
Caller Coordinator 

 

***************************************** 

 

We begin this month’s report with 

sincere condolences to recent Trail 

Duster graduate, Oz 

Burstein, on the 

October 10th 

passing of Oz’s 97-

year-old Father, Elias 

Burstein.  Residing in Camarillo with 

Oz’s 88-year-old Mom, the senior 

Burstein retired at age 65 after 

having a food catering business with 

his wife. Together they had a route 
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of different factories where they 

made the rounds feeding the 

employees. Oz says his Mom was a 

wonderful cook and loved making 

everyone fat!  Oz, we hope that your 

memories of your dad and his long 

life will remain with you and be a 

source of comfort to you and your 

family.   

Heartfelt condolences are extended 

to Victor Wolfe whose 101-year-old 

Mother, Helen Wolfe, passed away 

on October 1st.  Born in Chicago in 

1922, she and Victor’s Dad were “a 

team,” as Victor describes them, 

running a trucking company where 

his mother worked for 45 years.  

Victor called her a “lovely lady” who 

would cook for 40 to 50 people 

during the Holidays.  Helen retired at 

age 96 after suffering a fall in her 

condo.  She ultimately died of 

dementia, leaving behind four 

grandchildren and one great-grand-

daughter.  Victor, may you and your 

family find comfort in your dear 

Mom’s long life and the many 

memories you have of such a 

special lady. May you enjoy brighter 

days ahead. 

News has come to me of the recent 

passing of Trail Duster Rosalie 

Rifkin who graduated with the Class 

of 2012.  Sadly, I have been unable 

to reach anyone at her number for 

further information.  If you have 

something you’d like to share, 

please let me know in an email. 

Thank you. 

Finally, it’s time for 

the sun to shine 

with a true love 

story!  Shirley and 

Collin Brown have 

exciting news to share, and because 

Shirley expressed that news so 

beautifully herself, I’m going to pass 

her writing on to you here.  

“On a typical Fall Day in Canada, 

our only daughter, Meaghan, 

married Chris, a love from her 

younger days, and rekindled as a 

mature love after reconnecting with 

each other on Facebook 2 years 

ago. Chris was our neighbor 35 

years ago when Meaghan was 14 

and they swore love – only to drift 

apart as happens with young 

teenagers.  Today, Meaghan is a 

Senior Associate with RBC 

Dominion Securities Investment 

Firm. Chris is Director of Community 

Services, Wilmont District. They are 

making their home In Kitchener, 

Ontario, a 4-hour drive from Shirley 

and Collin. Shirley and Collin are 

over the moon to see the love and 

respect they have for one another, 

and now they rest easy knowing that 

Chris will care for her.” 

Warm CONGRATULATIONS to the 

bride and groom and to the new  

IN-LAWS! May the newlyweds enjoy 

a lifetime of happiness together. 

Wishing all of you lots of SUNSHINE 
in the days ahead.  I am looking 
forward to hearing from you by email 
with any and all your news, 
Sunshine or Showers. 
 
Warm regards, 
Rusty Kaman,  
 
Sunshine & 
Showers Chair 
 
Rusty_k@verizon.net 
 

 
 
 

 
 

NEW YEAR’ EVE 

Trail Dusters’ 
Hideaway 

 We know a dark and secluded 
place, where  everyone will know 
your face. 

Of course, you know this special 
place - it’s the Trail Dusters’ 
Hideaway! 

Plan on attending our 2023 New 
Year’s Eve Extravaganza at the 
Hilton Hotel. Have a glass or two of 
wine, a fast embrace and come to 
our Trail Dusters’ Hideaway where 
we will once again dance 2023 away 
and welcome another new year in 
style and grace. 

Our committee will not disappoint as 
they once again 
transform the Hilton 
Woodland Hills 
dining room into a 
colorful Latin setting 
replete with a tender 
touch of Tango.   

There will be delicious hors 
d’oeuvres, one bar drink per person 
on the house, a delectable dinner, 
wine on all the tables, a midnight 
champagne toast, and a night of 
dancing, entertainment and revelry. 
A night surely not to be missed. 

Invitations will be given out at 
Wednesday’s class on Nov. 1st.  For 
the ones we cannot hand out, we will 
mail.  If you want to attend this gala 
event and have not received an 
invitation by the second week in 
November email Marilyn Bloom - 
marlenbloom2@gmail.com. 

Since we sell out quickly, you don’t 
want to miss out on this fun evening. 
So, you will need to RSVP soon to 
secure your place as we expect a 
full crowd of Trail Dusters, Rail 
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Dusters, and friends. Also, please be 
aware (due to our contract) there will 
be no refunds after December 5. 

Join us for another wonderful annual 
Trail Duster event. And no one will 
care how late it gets! 
 
See rest of invitation on-page 12  

 
  

 
 Your New Year’s Eve Committee 
Caren Blumfield, Maureen Fried, 

Jill Sanders, Marilyn Bloom  
Jeri Sobel 

**************************************** 
 
 
 
 
Well, it’s almost time to say good-by 
to Daylight Saving time and time to 
say hello to the holiday season.  
With all of the activities ahead we 
want to be sure we're staying 
nourished with good healthy foods. 
That's the reason why all of the 

restaurants we choose to dine in 
always have the option of salads.  
We've been having lots of people 
dining together and also have a few  
Rail Dusters joining us.    
 
We meet at 5:30 each Wednesday 
before class.  A reminder will be sent 
to your email with more 
information!!!  We look forward to 
seeing all of you. 
 
The following is the schedule of 
restaurants for the month of 
November: 
 
November   1       Sharkys 
November   8       The Habit 
November 15       All American BBQ 
November 29       The Stand 
 
Flo & Bill Tapp 818-422-6784  

Jane Lief 

818-881-8300 

 

      Spring Weekend Hotel 
 
We are looking for a hotel for the 
spring weekend.  We need 2 
nights for 30+ rooms, a hospitality 
room for 2 days and nights.  We 
also need 2 breakfasts, 2 
banquet dinners.  The drive 
should not be more than 2 hours.  
Palm Springs is OK. 
 
Any suggestions would be 
appreciated.  Pease contact 
Caren Blumfield -818-216-2990  
caren1224@hotmail.com 
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  September and october birthdays 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

,  
                             Front row: Adriane Kreisberg, Geraldine Rothenberg, Steve Bordofsky    
             Row 2  Jeffrey Hausman, Debbie Borden, Earl Metter, Beverly Rutkin, Bill Tapp, Merry Mulein 
             Row 3: Bob Sanders, Alan Shotsky, Avi Nudell, John Carpenter, Kathy Dorfman, Fred Warner, Robert Jaffe 

 
Shirley & Collin brown introduce the dusty trails              

To the Synogue in Budapest      While in Krems an der Donau, Austria      and when visiting Dundrum Castle in Ireland 
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\ 

Halloween Comes to Bay Laurel  
                             

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    Thank you Jill Sanders & Avi Nudell, for organizing all the refreshments 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

               
                We start the evening with YMCA led by Bob Sanders, Jill Sanders, Jeri Sobel, Paul Waters, Avi Nudell, Paula Nudell 

                 
 

 



 8 

     Look At All These Costumes 
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Costume winners 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

       Paul Waters (Sexiest & Best Bread Baker), Farryl Dickter (Funniest), Sherwin Silver & Caren Blumfield (Best Duo) 
                                        Earl Metter ( Scariest), Fariba & Amos Tabibian (Most Creative)  
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New Year’s EvE Invitation 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                

 
 
 
 
 



 Class Roster 2023-2024  10/29/2023 

Your Coordinators:  Caren Blumfield  caren1224@hotmail.com & Jeri Sobel   jerisobel@earthlink.net 

 

Borden, Debbie & Eddie 

25625 Queenscliff Ct. 
Calabasas, CA 91302 

818-880-0054 - home 
818-312–5086 - cell 
 

bydebbie@gmail.com 

Britton, Susan & David 

7839 Sadring Avenue 
West Hills, CA 91304 
 
818-693-7600 – cell 
 
lazsusan@gmail.com 

Carpenter, John & 
Katherine Dorfman 

5608 Las Virgenes Rd #57 
Calabasas, CA91302 

818-448-1027 – home 

pooterina@protonmail.com 

Ershoff, Jackie 
 
4405 Bergamo Dr 
Encino, CA 91436 

818-458- 7092- cell 
 
Jacki2@yahoo.com 

Gordon, Diana 
 
3866 Vista Linda Drive 
Encino, CA 91316 
 
818-996-0947 – home 
818-429-8818 – cell 
 
dianagordon1@yahoo.com 

Griffenhagen, Gary & 
Diane Stearn 

337 Lugano Way 
Oak Park, CA 91377 

 

818-512-0052 – home 

dianestearn@sbcglobal.net 

Jaffe, Robert 
 
16055 Ventura Blvd. #710 
Encino, CA 91436 

 

818-429-5595 – home 

drjaffe1@aol.com 

Keaney, Jerianne & Joe 

 

9711 Rathburn Ave 
Northridge, CA 91325 

 

818-515-5209 – cell 

jeriannekeaney@gmail.com 

Kibbler, Renee & Dean 
 

8741 White Oak Ave 
Northridge, CA 91325 

818-554-4653 – cell Renee 
818-317-7669 – cell Dean  

renee.kibbler@gmail.com 

Kuperberg, Dan & 
Elaine Neiman 

6210 Bee Ave 
Agoura Hills, CA 91301 
 
818-292-2172 -cell 
 
kuperneim@att.net 

mailto:caren1224@hotmail.com
mailto:jerisobel@earthlink.net
mailto:lazsusan@gmail.com
mailto:pooterina@protonmail.com
mailto:dianagordon1@yahoo.com
mailto:dianestearn@sbcglobal.net
mailto:Dr.jaffe1@gmail.com
mailto:jeriannekeaney@gmail.com
mailto:renee.kibbler@gmail.com
mailto:kuperneim@att.net


 Class Roster 2023-2024  10/29/2023 

Your Coordinators:  Caren Blumfield  caren1224@hotmail.com & Jeri Sobel   jerisobel@earthlink.net 

 

Lawrence, Lisa 

 

2863 Angelo Drive 
Los Angeles, CA 90077 

760--409-4367-cell 
 

Lawrences126@yahoo.com 

Maier, Rene & Peter 

6100 Fairhaven Ct. 
Agoura, CA 91301 

818-426-9780-cell Rene 
818-427-3329-cell Peter 

renezee11@gmail.com 
peter.maier1@gmail.com 

Mond, Charles 
 
26 Coolwater Road 
Bell Canyon,CA 91307 
 
818-264-6656 – cell 

chasflo@sbcglobal.net 

Mulein, Merry & Jay 

21900 Marylee St.#292 
Woodland Hills, CA 91367 

818-606-0300-cell Merry 
818-321-4900-cell Jay 

Merrym921@aol.com 

Raber, Sherry &  
Michael 

19539 Tulsa Street 
Northridge, CA 91326 

818-581-7007-home 

Sherryr001@gmail.com 

Russo, Meryl & Michael 

4610 Encino Avenue 
Encino, CA 91316 

818-203-2781 – cell Meryl 
818-424-8916 – cell Michael 

Merylrusso55@gmail.com 

Michael.russo.ca@gmail.com 

Saylor, Marsha 

7708 Justin Court 
West Hills, CA 91304 

818-888-4188 – home 
805-490-3544- cell 

msaylor252@gmail.com 

Sher Sagi, Crystal 

 

PO Box 3464 
Chatsworth, CA 91313 

818-424-7569 -cell 

Tabibian, Fariba & 
Amos 

5732 Laramie Ave 
Woodland Hill, CA 91367 

818-917-4299- cell Fariba 

818-581-5429 -cell Amosl 

faribatab@yahoo.com 

amostab@yahoo.com 

Yahalom, Sylvia & Rami 
 

6055 Maury Avenue 
Woodland Hills, CA 91367 

818-468-2827-home 

 
weinwool@yahoo.com 

  

mailto:caren1224@hotmail.com
mailto:jerisobel@earthlink.net
mailto:Lawrences126@yahoo.co
mailto:renezee11@gmail.com
mailto:peter.maier1@gmail.com
mailto:chasflo@sbcglobal.net
mailto:Merrym921@aol.com
mailto:Sherryr001@gmail.com
mailto:Merylrusso55@gmail.com
mailto:Michael.russo.ca@gmail.com
mailto:msaylor252@gmail.com
mailto:faribatab@yahoo.com
mailto:amostab@yahoo.com
mailto:weinwool@yahoo.com
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November 2023 Trail Dusters Calendar 

 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

  
 

  1 
Sharkey’s 
5:30  p m 
Bay Laurel  
7:00 p.m. 
 

2 3 
 

4 
 

5 Set clocks back 

 

6 
 

9 

7 

 

8 
The Habit 
5:30 p m 
Bay Laurel  
7:00 p.m. 
 

9 10 
 

11 
 

12  SSD  Dance.  
Caller – Mike 
Seasrom, Paul 
Waters, Janienne 
Alexander 
2:00 pm -4:30 pm 
See pages 3 & 10. 

 
 

13   
 

14  
Board Meeting 

 
 
7:00 pm 
 

 

15 

All American 
BBQ 
5:30 p m 
Bay Laurel  
7:00 p.m. 
 
 
   

16 17  
 
  

18 
 

19 
 
 
 

20 21 
 

22 
 
  NO CLASS 

23 Thanksgiving 

 
 

24  
 

25  
 

26  
 
 
 

27 
 

28 29 
The Stand 
California Pita 
5:30 p m 
Bay Laurel  
7:00 p.m. 
 

30   
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